Let’s Talk – A Word from Pastor Mary  mjzmaaga@yahoo.com  530-417-6584
1976, our Nation’s Bicentennial.  That whole year leading up to the 4th of July, I was red, white, and blue from top to bottom.  I turned 16 that year, which meant that I was finally old enough to register people to vote.  I volunteered everywhere I could: school fair, county fair, state fair.  I had my opinions about who I wanted to have win the Presidential election that year, but when it came to registering people to vote, I felt it was a sacred duty to exercise our constitutional right to vote, no matter who you voted for.  I couldn’t wait to turn 18 and have the right to vote!  My family found me amusing.  In truth, they probably found me a little annoying, as I would quiz everyone as to whether their friends were registered and “did they know (fill in the blank of whatever civic or historical fact I was currently obsessed with).”  I remember being given special recognition by the Sacramento County Registrar for the greatest number of people registered to vote by an individual during a single summer.  The enduring legacy of that summer of voter registration is that it confirmed my belief that small efforts on the part of a lot of people are ultimately what make institutions strong, whether we’re talking about democracy or Christianity, whether we’re talking about a City or a Church.  Some of you express to me how sad you are that your limited health, energy, or resources means that you can’t do more for our Church.  Some of our friends at Bruceville express wishing they lived in Galt so that they could participate even more fully in this Church they have come to love.  Please know that whatever you are doing MAKES A DIFFERENCE in the flourishing health of our Church and the impact we are having on our community.  Praying, showing up to Worship and Bible Study, giving money, giving time, and inviting others to join us, all make a difference.  Through the power of the Holy Spirit, small efforts by many people is making our Church strong.  Happy 4th of July!  Blessings, Pastor Mary
p.s.  Yes, we will be having Bible Study on Tuesday, July 4th and yes, I will be working that day, though the Church Office will be closed.  I will be off Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday this coming week for renewal and recreation.  But, please, if you have an emergency do call me on my cell.  Back in the office on Saturday, July 8th.
FINAL SUNDAY IN THE SERIES   “The Living Water of the Lord: Rivers, Wells, Pools, and Stormy Seas”  
This coming Sunday July 9 we will complete our series with a lesser-known water story from Scripture: the parting of the River Jordan by God when Joshua and the people of Israel arrived at the boundary of the Promised Land.  Chapters 3 and 4 of Joshua are worthy of their own sermon series, but for this one Sunday Pastor Mary will preach on “When Your Children Ask” from Joshua 4:6.
Coming This Week
Tuesday, July 4, 11am BIBLE STUDY in person: REVELATION 
Wednesday, July 5, 8am – 11:30am Sunshine Food Pantry prepares food boxes for delivery to seniors
Wednesday, July 5 – Friday, July 7  PASTOR MARY AWAY ON RENEWAL DAYS
Sunday, July 9, 10am Galt UMC & 1:30pm Bruceville Point  WORSHIP “WHEN YOUR CHILDREN ASK”
Sunday, July 9, 11:15 Galt & 2:30 Bruceville MEMBERSHIP CLASS
Sunday, July 9, 4pm BIBLE STUDY on ZOOM: ROMANS 
Monday, July 10, 11am QUILT AND HANDIWORK CLUB
Thank you!
Many thanks to Ed and Freddie Delgado for taking such good care of the grounds of the Church AND for getting rid of the black widow spiders in the parsonage garage!
Jody Gaines, son of Faye and Jimmy Gaines, saved the Church the cost of a new cooling unit in the Church Office by using his know-how to resuscitate the existing one.  Thank you, Jody, for rescuing Administrative Assistant Mercedes Diego, as well as Earl Arrants, Pearl Silva, and our other Church volunteers from the triple digit heat!
When people show up for Bible Study on Tuesday morning they are greeted by hugs, coffee, and a goody.  The joy in the atmosphere is extraordinary!  Thank you Marina Bruns, Mary Toledo Simmons, Glenda Greathouse, and Judy King for being our hostesses with the mostesses!  And thank you once again, Brian King, for setting up our sound system so everyone can hear Pastor Mary’s teaching.
Quilt & Handiwork Club @ 11am – 12:30pm on Mondays 
Come as you are!  Bring something to work on or nothing at all!  All are welcome to come once, on occasion, or all the time.  It has become one of the best hours of the week for the 5 – 9 of us who come.
Bible Study in person @ 11am on Tuesdays REVELATION
We broke our attendance record with 32 people this past week! And Pastor Mary got us all the way through the first half of the first sentence by sharing other “revelation” from the Prophets Isaiah, Ezekiel, and Daniel.  This week we will explore what is meant by “soon.”
Yes, we are meeting on the 4th of July!  Why not??  Christ offers us independence from the world and freedom from sin and death!  Wear your red, white, and blue!    
Bible Study on ZOOM @ 4pm on Sundays ROMANS
Chapters 10 and 11 of Romans lay the groundwork for the divisiveness that has plagued much of Christianity.  We are studying these passages in light of their historical context, as well as the overarching power of Paul’s understanding of Grace.      [Earl, link please]
The Work of the Church – How Our Church Works by Pastor Mary
“Do our hearts break for the things that break the heart of God?”  One of our Annual Conference leaders asked this question during a mission report, and I have been pondering it ever since.  One of the reasons that I am so passionate about teaching Scripture – and why I have two ongoing Bible Studies at Galt – is that I want to come to know the heart of God.  That’s the work of a lifetime, of course: Scripture study helps, so does the presence of the Holy Spirit in worship and prayer.  I see the heart of God in many of you.  I saw the heart of God in Alestino, our little guy at Galt who lit the Christ Candle on the altar for the first time a couple of Sundays ago.  Every day my primary purpose is to seek the heart of God.  “Do our hearts break for the things that break the heart of God?”  At Annual Conference I wondered, “Is God’s heart breaking over the split of the United Methodist Church?”  Somehow, I don’t think so. Nationwide 16% of United Methodist Churches have disaffiliated, which is to say, have stopped being United Methodist.  In our California-Nevada Conference of the UMC, six Churches disaffiliated.  My GUT (God’s Urgent Tugging) tells me that God’s heart has been breaking over all we have failed to do while we’ve been fighting with each other and trying to force unity.  There is lots of work to do if we are going to live out our United Methodist mission statement of Making Disciples of Jesus Christ for the Transformation of the World.  I believe it breaks the heart of God when we forget to Whom we belong and what the Lord has called us to be and do.  My biggest take away from Conference, besides the joy of spending time with Mercedes and Mariah Diego, was this simple question, “Do our hearts break for the things that break the heart of God?” to which I have added “Do our hearts feel JOY for the things that bring JOY to the heart of God?”
MEMBERSHIP CLASS: July 9 & 16
Whether you are planning to join Galt UMC on July 23rd, or just considering it, or have been a member for a while and just want a refresher course, all are welcome to attend an hour long class at 11:15 at Galt and a half hour long class at Bruceville at 2:30.  If you would like an outline of the topics we will be covering just ask Pastor Mary.
Pastor Mary Appointed as Circuit Leader
Starting July 1st Pastor Mary was handed leadership of the Four Rivers Circuit of the Central Valley District.  Rev. George Edd-Bennett from Lodi UMC had been the previous Circuit Leader, but his appointment to Reno First UMC left a vacancy which District Superintendent David Niu has asked our Pastor to fill.  The Four Rivers Circuit includes all 8 UMCs in Stockton, Lodi, Linden, and Galt.  Pastor Mary’s job will be to convene the pastors of the circuit several times a year either in person or on ZOOM, as well as attend a ZOOM meeting with other Central Valley Circuit Leaders once a month.

 











